ROSEVILLE JOINT UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

District Office • Business Services 782-5096 or x. 1020

PUBLIC NOTICE USE OF PROPOSITION 30 FUNDS

DATE: August 18, 2023

TO: Community Members/Taxpayers

FROM: Joe Landon, Assistant Superintendent, Business Services

PUBLIC NOTICE OF SCHOOL DISTRICT'S DESIGNATED USE OF PROPOSITION 30 EDUCATION PROTECTION ACCOUNT (EPA) REVENUE FY 2022-23

Taxpayers are hereby notified that at the June 26, 2022 Board of Trustees meeting, the Board approved the district's designated use of anticipated revenue expected to be received through the Education Protection Account (EPA).

Notice is hereby given that the Roseville Joint Union High School District will have spent EPA revenue in the amount of \$2,018,086 exclusively on Teachers' salaries for Fiscal Year 2022-23. Said use of EPA revenue was approved by the District's Board of Trustees on June 26, 2022.

Note: This revenue is not new (additional) money to the district, but a continuance of State funding received in the past, restored and reidentified as EPA funding due to the passage of Proposition 30 by taxpayers on November 6, 2012.